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Kurt Pritz

ICANN

Ref: 2nd.Applicant Draft Guidebook Comments

Dear Kurt,

The Latin America and Caribbean Federation for Internet and Electronic Commerce – eCOM-LAC, would like to make the following comments:

First, we would like to congratulate the ICANN staff on all the hard work that has been done in moving forward the new gTLD proceedings.

Secondly, as a prospective new gTLD applicant, we would encourage ICANN to move forward to opening the “window” for applications, at the latest by the end of the current year. All stakeholder groups in the ICANN constellation, have had three years at the drafting table on new gTLD guidelines, during which time the “overarching issues” could have been raised and dealt with in due course, along with all the other issues. The last minute discovery of “overarching issues” might well be considered a lack of respect towards all those in the community who have committed time and resources to this process over these three years, including the ICANN board and staff.
The Internet is about change and innovation, let’s keep this process on track to conclusion.

We cannot support comments that claim there is no demand for new TLDs, nor indeed those that assert there is little probability of successful competition to .com market predominance. This competition will evolve, (indeed it has already begun with .mobi which might foreseeably become the defacto domain for the mobile environment), as a consequence of many new TLDs in the aggregate.

With regards to fees that applicants must deal with, we are pleased to see that the minimum annual registry fee has been revised, and would encourage ICANN to do likewise with the application fee, which still seems excessively high.

Kind regards

Oscar Messano                                                                    Anthony Harris

President                                                                              Executive Director

eCOM-LAC                                                                         eCOM-LAC 
